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Excellencies,  
Ladies and gentlemen, 
 
Thank you for inviting me to this important event, it is a 
pleasure to be speaking on such timely and urgent matters.  
 
Ensuring adequate financing for achieving the Sustainable 
Development 



 2 

If African countries could not afford to lose such resources in 
the best of times, they certainly cannot afford it now in the 
aftermath of the COVID-19 crisis, which has triggered major 
economic contractions in most developing countries.  
 
We have made the commitment to bring illicit financial flows to 
an end. 
 

In the Addis Ababa Action Agenda, countries committed to 
eliminating illicit financial flows, including by combating tax 
evasion and corruption through strengthened national 
regulation and increased international cooperation. 
 
SDG 16 on 
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In the year of taking stock of the progress of African Unionôs 
ñSilencing the Gunsò initiative, it is nothing short of criminal to 
allow the bleeding of the resources from the continent to 
continue, especially during the time of this pandemic. 
 
I believe we should promote actions in the three following area. 
 
First, scale up support to counter illicit financial flows and 

corruption, building on successes from African Member States, 
and addressing linkages with priority challenges.  
 
Second, address the deficiency in the current legal and 
institutional framework. On this, the FACTI Panel will provide 
recommendations for the international community in its final 
report early next year. 
 
Illicit financial flows are a global challenge that requires global 
solutions. We need all countries, including transit and 
destination countries, to jointly take the responsibilities. African 
countries have taken bold leadership on illicit financial flows, 
starting with the AU-ECA High-Level Panel on Illicit Financial 
Flows from Africa. All Member States now need to grapple with 
this complex topic and come to bold new agreements. 
 
Third, I think special mention should be made of asset recovery 

and return. The international community needs to strengthen 
the frameworks for the return of stolen assets. These assets, 
once returned, should be invested in sustainable development, 
contributing to the silencing of the guns.  
 
We will endeavour to build a holistic response to the challenge 
of illicit financial flows at the ECOSOC Financing for 
Development Forum next April and at the High-level political 

forum in July, as SDG 16 will be under review this year.  
 




